ERIE COUNTY LEGISLATURE

BARBARA MILLER-WILLIAMS

Legislator - 1st District

MEMBER:

Government Affairs Committee Finance & Management Committee Health & Human Services Committee



- □ 427 William Street
 Buffalo, New York 14204
 716/842-0490
 FAX: 716/854-5722
 Roxanne D. Roland
 Legislative Assistant
- 92 Franklin Street, 4th Floor Buffalo, New York 14202 716/858-8825 FAX: 716/858-8818

February 23, 2015

Karen M. McCarthy Clerk of the Erie County Legislature 92 Franklin St. Buffalo, New York 14202

Dear Ms. McCarthy,

For submission to the public record, please find the attached letter from State Senator Timothy M. Kennedy to Governor Andrew M. Cuomo, concerning the matter of child day care subsidies through the State of New York.

Should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Thank you.

BARBARA MILLER-WILLIAMS

1st District Legislator

"We are here to serve the Community"

Comm. 4E-18
Website: www.erie.gov/legislature/districto1 • E-Mail: bmw@erie.gov
Page 1 of 3

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER

COMMERCE, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND SMALL BUSINESS

INFRASTRUCTURE & CAPITAL INVESTMENTS

COMMITTEES

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, TOURISM, PARKS AND RECREATION ENERGY AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS FINANCE

HIGHER EDUCATION
INSURANCE
TRANSPORTATION

January 27, 2015

THE SENATE STATE OF NEW YORK



TIMOTHY M. KENNEDY SENATOR, 63RD DISTRICT

☐ ALBANY OFFICE:

ROOM 506 LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING ALBANY, NEW YORK 12247 (518) 455-2426 OFFICE [518] 426-6851 FAX

DISTRICT OFFICE: 2239 SOUTH PARK AVENUE BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14220 (716) 826-2683 OFFICE

(716) 826-2793 FAX

E-MAIL ADDRESS:
KENNEDY@NYSENATE GOV

January 27, 2015

The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo Governor of New York State NYS State Capitol Building Albany, New York 12224

Dear Governor Cuomo:

Thank you for your commitment to working families across New York State with unveiling of your 2015 Opportunity Agenda earlier this week. The proposals you highlighted address some of the most important problems faced by our community and our state, including raising the minimum wage to lift families out of poverty, and providing young people with the assistance they need to free them from crippling student loan payments as they begin their careers. While these policies will have a tremendous impact on middle class New Yorkers, I write today on the related issue of child care subsidies for Western New York's working families.

As our community continues to experience an economic rebirth, thanks in large part to your tremendous commitment to Buffalo and Western New York, it is imperative that working men and women have access to quality, affordable child care. As you prepare your 30-day amendments to the 2015-16 Executive Budget, I am respectfully requesting a \$2.5 million new appropriation for Erie County under the New York State AFL-CIO Workforce Development Institute's (WDI) Child Care Facilitated Enrollment Program.

In 2006, WDI was authorized by the New York State Legislature to create a pilot program in the Capital Region and in Oneida County to provide child care subsidies to working families with incomes up to 275% of the federal poverty level. Since then, the highly-successful program has expanded into Monroe County and has assisted children in attending day care, after-school, and summer camp programs. If this appropriation is approved for Erie County, the program would help serve an additional 300 children. The expansion of WDI's Child Care Facilitated Enrollment Program would bring the funding total for all counties from \$3,823,000 to \$6,323,000. This relatively small investment would have a large impact on hundreds of families in Western New York.

Currently, child care subsidies are provided by the Erie County Department of Social Services for working families with incomes up to 200% of the federal poverty level. With annual child care costs for two children exceeding \$25,000 in Erie County, many parents earn too much to

qualify for assistance but not nearly enough to afford regular child care. Too often, parents are forced to make the difficult decision to reduce their work hours, refuse a promotion, or leave the workforce altogether. By providing an additional funding source for child care subsidies with a significantly higher income limit, New York State can help ease the squeeze on the working class in Erie County.

Not only do child care subsidies benefit working families, they are also a boon to businesses. On average, a working parent misses between five and nine working days per year due to child care issues, resulting in a significant loss of productivity and revenue. Increasing access to affordable, quality child care will reduce absenteeism and increase retention of valuable employees who would otherwise have to leave the workforce.

For these reasons, I urge you to include \$2.5 million appropriation to expand the Workforce Development Institute's Child Care Facilitated Enrollment Program to Erie County as you prepare your 30-day amendments to the 2015-16 Executive Budget. I look forward to working together to ensure that hardworking parents can participate in Western New York's economic renewal.

Sincerely

Timothy M. Kennedy

New York State Senator, 63rd District